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Guest Fee Reminder 
All members are 
reminded that the 
$10.00 guest fee 
applies to the Outdoor 
Range and Outdoor 
practice targets as 
well as the Indoor 
Range. If you bring 
guest, please sign 
them in and pay in the 
guest fee box located 
in the Indoor Range 

 

 

 

Note from the Editor. 

Happy valentine’s day!!  Take your date to the range. 
 
The year is done, and the work hours have been tabulated. 
If you haven’t gotten your 4 work hrs. in, you will owe $25 per hour 
missed. Please include this with your renewal. 
 
If you have more than 12hrs, you will be put in a drawing for a free 
membership. 
 
Here is a special shout out for our top contributors of 2021!!! 
Jim and Candy Buie.   Over 70 hrs.!!!!! 
Andy Peccarelli.           Over 50 hrs.!!!! 
Thanks for all the help! 
 
 
Dan Kollins 

Reminder:  No smoking inside the club house and indoor 
range. This include E-cigs and Vaping. 

Introduction 
Grab your gear and come out to the club for some practice to insure 

you are ready for your next shot of the lifetime.   

Share your sport and invite a new shooter or experienced shooter to 

accompany you. 

Do you remember who introduced you to the sport of archery?  

Maybe you could be that person for your new shooting partner. 

No news is good news, but no news means a blank 

newsletter.  Please send in your stories, pictures, and ideas.  

This is a newsletter about the club and its members.  If you have 

something to share, email one of the officers listed at the bottom of 

the newsletter. 

Happy Shooting and leave the club better than you found it! 



Club I.D. 

Remember to display 
your club I.D. card on 
your quiver or bow 
case. If you don’t 
know someone ask 
them to see their card. 
This is a way to meet 
members you don’t 
know or haven’t met. 
This could become 
your next shooting or 
hunting partner. 

Remember, this is 
your club and you 
have a right to card 
someone you don’t 
know. 

 

NOTICE!  

Broadhead arrows are 
allowed only in the 
sandpits!  

No broadhead arrows 
are allowed in the 
indoor range. 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Meetings 
The Meetings are held the first Thursday of the month 7pm, at the 

club house.  
 

Club logo Decals, Hats, and T-shirts 
Chris Leatherwood has stepped up to be our promotions chair.  More information 
coming soon. 

 
 

Chance for work Hours 
 
Please log any work hours on the clipboard, inside the club house, so we can keep 

your work hours up to date.  It’s your responsibility to get approval from a board 

member prior to performing the work and to write your hours down.  All members 

with working memberships must have their hours completed between 

January 1st and December 31st of each calendar year. 

• Club house floor need resurfacing. 

• Fireplace Chimney needs brick work. 

• See bottom of newsletter for other work. 

Before doing work, contact any board member or the range captains: 
 

• 3d setup and kitchen help needed for upcoming shoots. 

Contact Tony or Josh for more info. 

 

Range Captain – Randy Rutledge – (630) 308-1752 - zonearrow@gmail.com  
Range Captain – John kufer – (630) 346-7246   jkufer@sbcglobal.net  
Kitchen chair  - Tony Skiroock (847)-343-3336  anthonyskiroock@gmail.com 
3D chair – Josh Lepage (630)-404-9499 jocelepage@gmail.com 
  

 

Classifieds 
Got something for sale?  Feature it in this space.  Provide a brief description, a price, 

and your contact information.  
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Kishwaukee Archers, P.O. Box 

495, Sycamore, IL. 60178 

www.kishwaukeearchers.org   

Clubhouse phone: 

815.899.6699 

 
 

 

Old Business / New Business / Meeting notes. 
 

Old Business:   

• Snow plowing needs to do the sidewalk and the parking lot exit. 

• Gate for tower to be completed. 

• Budget meeting planned.   (will bring up security cameras) 

• Wall was turned  
 

New Business: 

• Boiler checked out and leak test done.   All looks good. 

• Web site needs updating.   Will reach out to the admin. 

• Budget passed. 

• Promotional items are being created and priced. 

• Mark Jones will repaint the floor.  Need work party in spring 

Pictures!!  

 (Send in a picture of your buck or doe you shot this year, or any year and 
we’ll put it in the newsletter!  Tell us about the deer; where you shot it; how 
it scored; etc.  You can also send in other archery related pictures as well.) 

 

 

From Phil Speare: 

I wanted to share this rare find my taxidermist found on a deer I was having him Euro 

mount. This deer has rare upper K9 teeth. From what I understand deer used to have 

K9 teeth and throughout the years they stopped growing them. I read that less than 

1% of the deer population has these upper K9 teeth. 





 
 

League nights: 
Monday: Paper League 7pm 

Tuesday: Kids League  

Wednesday: Paper Animal League 7pm 

Thursday: open 

Friday: open 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 


